JAPANESE LEGATION OTTAWA July 24. 1933. Dear Sir, Will you be good enough to furnish me with information regarding the following points. 1. Whether classes for teaching the Japanese language or the Japanese culture are now held in your University? If not, whether the desirability to maintain such a course of study has ever been suggested or would possibly be considered in the future? 2. Would it be considered desirable to exchange professors or students between your University and Japanese universities, in case it would be found feasible? The above information is desired for the private use of this Legation and I should be grateful if you would kindly communicate with me at your earliest convenience. Yours faithfully, H Kawamura Chargé d'Affaires of Japan. Professor Ira A. MacKay, M.A., LL.B., Ph.D., The Dean of the Faculty of Arts, McGill University, Montreal, P. Q.